News from the Knights

Prayer for the Easter Season

Jesus, our risen Lord, is always with us, for we are God's beloved children. Father of Life, we praise you. Amen.

Visitors to the School

All visitors to the school (including parents and community members), must sign in and sign out at the office. This requirement is part of the Safe Schools Act, which was created to provide a safe environment for all of our students and staff. Thank you in advance for your cooperation.

SEARS Drama Festival

OHS hosts the 2010 Sears Drama Festival from April 16th to 18th. Actors and actresses from O'Gorman High School, Iroquois Falls Secondary School, Kirkland Lake District Composite School, Englehart High School, and Temiskaming District Secondary School will present a total of seven plays to the public over the course of three evenings.

An Old Family Recipe, written by OHS teacher Maureen Haas, will be performed on April 17th. Back in 15 Minutes, written by OHS student Mia Sher, will be performed on April 18th. All performances will take place in the Sylvia Gravel Theatre at OHS and will begin at 6:30 PM. Tickets are \$10 per person per night and are available by contacting OHS or visiting the Timmins Square Customer Service Booth.

SHSM Construction: Carbon Car Races

The first round of the inaugural OHS Carbon Car Races will take place on April 12th. The students in the OHS Construction SHSM have been assisting the Grade 8 students from OICS to design and create carbon cars. The Championship Round will take place on April 20th. Both rounds of the competition will take place in the gym at OICS. For more information on the SHSM programs at OHS, please contact Sharon Maisonneuve, at the school.

Science Olympics

The Senior Science Olympics teams will be travelling to Toronto to attend the York University Science and Engineering Olympics at the end of the month. The team of Colin Tomchick, Eric Flondra, Jeff Higgs, Brittaney Theobald-Young, and Chris Flondra placed 1st at the Regional Science Olympics in the fall. The team of Lindsay Farquhar, Olivia Laurin, Kristine Villeneuve, and Taylor Lamarche placed 4th. Both teams are wished the best of luck at York.

Course Selections

All students should have completed online course selections for 2010-2011. Our first attempt at using the Career Cruising Course Planner was very successful. If you have any questions concerning course selections for next year, please contact Guidance ASAP!

School Mass

Our school community will be celebrating Mass on April 20th at St. Joseph Parish. Father Pat will begin the mass at 10:30AM. Everyone is welcome to attend.

Potential Graduates Important May Dates

May 4: \$25 Cap & Gown Fee Due Grad Clothing Orders Due Baby Pictures Due SIN Numbers Due

May 10: Dinner Tickets On Sale May 14: Valedictorian Essays Due May 28: Last Day for Dinner Tickets

OSSLT

The 2010 Ontario Secondary School Literacy Test takes place on Thursday, April 8, 2010. The test officially begins at 9:00AM sharp. A light lunch will be provided for those writing the test.

An altered schedule of classes will run for all students beginning at 12:49PM. Each period will run for approximately 30 minutes. The school day will finish at 3:06PM as usual.

Mark Your Calendar! Apr. 19: PD Day Apr. 22: Parent-Teacher Interviews

Apr. 30: 3rd Annual Read-A-Thon